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Please pray with us for: 

• For Iglesia Bautista Agua Viva 

• For Josh’s Language Classes  

• Baby #2 and Teah during the pregnancy 
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Dear Pastors, and brothers and sisters in Christ, 

 We hope you each had a Merry Christmas and 

a Happy New Years Day. We are happy to announce 

that God has given us another child! Baby looks 

healthy and we should find out the gender next week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Activities 
               We had 68 Children attend the Awana 

Saturday this month. They practiced for their 

Christmas Program which Teah and Melina Lane 

organized. They were excited to invite all their families 

to come and watch.  
               On Sunday the 16th the children performed 

their program with 76 people in attendance. God 

brought 5 first time visitors on this Sunday as Pastor 

Wesley gave a clear presentation of the Gospel. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               Iglesia Bautista Agua Viva’s Christmas Dinner 

was a great time of fellowship for our church family. 

One of our faithful teen girls brought her mom this 

year. Pastor Wesley preached a great message 

reminding us of why Jesus came to earth. Please pray 

for all those who have heard the Gospel this month!!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Speaking Opportunities 
During the 2nd week of December I had the 

privilege to speak one night at the Revival being held 

by Grace Baptist Church. This is the local Baptist 

Haitian congregation. The theme this year was “Bless 

the Lord at All Times.” I spoke out of Amos 3,4. Our 

God is a Living God! Do Not Enter His Presence with 

Dead Worship!” It was a reminder to all of us that no 

matter how long we have been believers we can fall 

into the trap of dead worship much like Aaron who 

fashioned the Golden Calf. Pray for this flourishing 

church body that God will continue to bless as they 

grow closer to Him and to indepence as a local New 

Testament Baptist Church. 

 God also gave me several opportunities to 
speak to the youth and young adults of the church. 
This month I gave my first devotion in Spanish!! God 
bless these people for their patience with me. I’m very 
thankful for Pastor Wesley, and the young people who 
translate for me as I continue to learn. We covet your 
prayers as we continue the work here. 
 
Thank you for all you do for The Lord!   
Josh and Teah Lane 
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